Financial Services Division
Business Managers Group Report

from Meeting held 18th May 2005

1. Contract Cleaning

Pat Waring spoke to us regarding the following

· The SRP will be increased on 1st July 2005 paid directly to school accounts

· If you have renegotiated to pay your cleaners more this year and you have evidence (tax invoices) you will be able to claim up to 15% of the current allocation. More information and claim forms will be available on the SRP webs page under Contract Cleaning soon.

· In early June there will be a letter and kits available for Councils and cleaners regarding the new qualification panel. Principals are to suggest a date for them to be qualified. Schools will need to notify the department when they appoint a qualified cleaner from the panel.

· Remember cleaners must provide you with a copy of their public liability insurance form and their workcover form to prove they are paying these.

· All information will be released soon regarding what schools and cleaners will need to do.

2. SSO Development Group

Andrea Constantino spoke regarding the SSO PD Development Unit.
· Andrea would like to come out and speak to Network groups about what is happening and raising awareness of the PD available to SSO’s. Please contact her by email or by phone at DE&T.

3. Superannuation

Brian Wheeler spoke to us regarding the change in Superannuation legislation from July 1 2005.

· Currently DE&T are trying to sort out what schools will have to do in regards to the new legislation

· Trying to get the best outcome with the minimum amount of admin work possible

· Currently waiting for confirmed legal advice before giving advice to schools. 

· If you have any queries please contact Brian Wheeler on 9637 3423

4. Update from Nino Napoli

Nino spoke to us briefly regarding the following

· Cases 21 Finance – lots of improvements are happening  - new training programs will be available

· There is a list of things happening which came out last week in the Cases 21 Finance Update

· MultiCampus funding – Models are being developed for funding in January 2006. There will be workshops and seminars well before then

· The Dollars & Sense program is rolling out which now includes C21F reporting. Nino is encouraging Business Managers to attend with their Principals. This would be especially interesting for new Business Mangers. If your region does not advertise for BM’s to go please ask anyway as they could usually find you a place.

· The Finance dept are working on a Memorandum of Understanding with the ABMVSS regarding PD for Workforce Planning.

· The State Budget has provided some funding for the increase in cleaning costs and extra funds so we can claim back some of our costs as mentioned above

· The State Budget has provided $10MIL in Equity Funding in the SRP from Jan 2006 which targets  Yr 5-9 lower socio economic schools

· Funding is approved for training of SSO’s on C21F. Initially to be given to the current 300 schools on C21F and then to the new schools rolling out.

· Bandwidth funding is $89MIL over 4 years which will be happening very soon

· Payroll tax exemptions from July 1 2005. School Councils will be exempt from payroll tax. This will especially be of benefit if you are using an agency for your CRT’s as the agencies charge you payroll tax as part of their fee

5. Call Centre
Chris Elms spoke regarding the issues with the Call Centre

· Encourages schools to do the module and refresher training for Cases 21 Finance as this will help to alleviate many of the problems schools are having

· With every 300 schools that go onto C21F another person will be employed to work on the call center for C21F

· Currently having trouble getting suitable applicants to work at the call center

· One of the issues is that the current fixed term contracts for many staff at the call center expire later this year and no one knows what is going to happen with their jobs

· A call center logger was employed from April until July this year to assist with logging C21F calls but that position has not been funded past this date at this stage

6. Tax Issues

Ron Cooper Thomas spoke regarding tax issues
· If you are running 2 schools eg. A school and a kinder please make sure that the ATO know whether you are running 2 separate ABN’s please contact him or Greg Hart for further info if unsure

· Banker schools – GST law says you must have an agency signed agreement between the region and your school if you hold funds and administer them for the region. I have contacted Jeff Crosbie and Vin McCann and they are waiting for further information from Ron Cooper Thomas. If anything further is required the region will contact you.

· FBT – 260 schools still have not replied

7. Cases 21 Finance
Warwick Renshaw gave an update as follows

· Refresher training will be available by end of term for Financial Management Concepts training for schools already on C21F

· 40 volunteer schools rolling out in June

· The new Business Process guide for C21F is now broken into modules so its easy to print. 

· Strongly encouraged to use this guide to help reduce the number of errors made. The call center and training centers are now using this guide to help schools. If you can use this guide you may reduce the number of error which then reduces your need to ring the call center

· The detailed receipt should be available by September

· Very important to log your calls

· If you are not sure what you are doing, check the guide. If you cant solve it then ring the call center

· There is a DE&T support group made up of Price Waterhouse Cooper accountants available to assist any C21F schools who are having problems with the accounting side and/or understanding reports.
· If you require assistance please contact Suzanne Jones at  DE&T who will be more than happy to arrange a visit for you

8.
Cases 21 Admin

Joy Schornikow spoke about the following

· There is a new C21 Admin upgrade in June

· There will be a new message handling system coming out early June to replace the old “973” system. The C21F schools already will have it in place.

· If anyone has issues with TPAMS – the changeover from Telstra to Optus please contact Joy.

If you have any queries regarding these issues please do not hesitate to contact me on greig.christine.a@edumail.vic.gov.au or 9814 9444 as your EMR representative on this group.
